

#### Newsletter — March 2024

# Working for our future... Because Community Matters

## LOCAL PLAN CONSULTATION



### **!!! RESCHEDULED !!!**

In our February 2024 newsletter we invited residents to come along to the **Annual Parish Meeting** on the 7th of this month but this meeting has now been rescheduled to 6.30pm on Thursday 16th May 2024, immediately prior to the Annual Council Meeting, at Whitwick Park Hall, LE67 5HB.

Parish Manager: Sharon Kaye Community Office, 3a Market Place, Whitwick, LE67 5DT

Opening hours: Weds 1.00pm to 4.00pm + Thursday & Friday 10.00am to 1.00pm)

Telephone: 01530 459527 Email: clerk@whitwickpc.org

Whitwick Park Hall is available for hire North Street, Whitwick, LE67 5HB Email: bookings@whitwickpc.org

n 5th February 2024, North West Leicestershire District Council launched a six-week consultation on their 'Draft Local Plan' which sets out where homes and businesses should be developed across the district, areas that should be protected, planning policies developers must follow and how far towns and villages can expand.

To find out more about how this plan could affect our village and to make sure your views are heard, visit <a href="www.nwleics.gov.uk/LocalPlanMySay">www.nwleics.gov.uk/LocalPlanMySay</a> for more information and submit your comments by Sunday 17th March 2024.

Whitwick Parish Council will be hosting a workshop for residents—keep an eye on our website, noticeboards and Facebook page for further details.



#### **DID YOU KNOW?**

As daylight hours increase, Whitwick Park will stay open longer for you to enjoy.

From 1st March 2024 the park will remain open until 5.30pm and this will extend further to 7.30pm from 1st April 2024.



ESSENTIAL BUILDING REPAIRS TO THE COMMUNITY OFFICE ARE DUE TO TAKE PLACE IN THE NEAR FUTURE AND MAY RESULT IN CHANGES TO STANDARD OPENING TIMES AND MEETING DATES.

ALL CHANGES WILL BE REPORTED VIA OUR WEBSITE, FACEBOOK AND NOTICEBOARDS.